

lle Du Port, P O Box 6, Victoria, Mahé, Seychelles, Tel: +248-4266046; E-mail: trottersstop@gmail.com

13th November 2020.

Dear Parents & Guardians,

As we approach the end of the first term at our new school, it gives me great pleasure to write this letter to you. There have been a lot of exciting activities going on at the school and the children have certainly been very busy. I am sure they have been reporting back to you everything they are doing here on a daily basis.

Children are practicing songs for our Christmas Concert and here we are with our Musical Play!

### **Dress Rehearsal:**

It is on 2<sup>nd</sup> of December at 9 am. Parents are requested to bring their children straight to ICCS hall in their costume. Teachers will be there by 7.30 am.

Please do not leave your child unattended.

We need at least 3 parents from each class to bring back children to school. Could you please contact the class-teacher and give your name so that we will not exceed the number. Your child's class teacher will approach you to discuss further.

Please kindly confirm by 27th of November.

### Important note:

Please note that Nursery children are not participating in the dress-rehearsal. Parents are requested to drop their children at school as usual.

# **Christmas Show on Saturday 5th December:**

Our Christmas Show will be held at ICCS Auditorium. Parents are requested to bring their children straight to the venue by 8-8.30 a.m. The children must arrive ready in their costumes. The respective class teachers will be there to receive the children. The program will start at 9 a.m. sharp so parents are requested to be seated in the hall by 8.30 a.m.

This year it will be different because of the Covid-19 and we must follow the guidelines of MOH of social distancing and other relevant precautions.

In regards with the health guidelines we are allowed one parent from each family as the hall capacity is 500 seats only, we can occupy 250 seats and it means that we must sit on alternative chairs.

Parents are requested to wear mask when entering the hall.



lle Du Port, P O Box 6, Victoria, Mahé, Seychelles, Tel: +248-4266046; E-mail: trottersstop@gmail.com

## Our play is called 'Rapunzel'

The traditional story of Rapunzel is re-told through a very simple script and just a few bite-size songs. This delightful combination of 'Song and Story' will enliven and enrich learning, both in music and literacy, as well as give younger children a manageable experience of performing a mini -musical.

### 10th December, Christmas Party:

We have put in place a system for contributions, as past experiences have shown that too much food is left over at the end of the event leading to unnecessary and avoidable wastage. While we appreciate your generosity, we have decided to ask parents to contribute SR 100/- which will cover snacks and lunch. Please hand over the money to the class-teacher of your child before 27<sup>th</sup> November.

#### Snacks

Juice (once in year we can spoil them!) Let your child' teacher know if you do not want.

**Cup Cake** 

Mini Pizza

Tuna sandwich/Cheese and tomatoes

Popcorns.

Mini chocolates (Celebrations).

## Lunch:

**Chicken and Chips.** 

Please put one extra pair of clothes and water bottle in your child's bag.

I think this is the best option for all of us. No hassle to run around and look for party stuff! Hope, it is a big relief for parents!

# **Kids Santa Sack:**

Every year we ask children that what would they want from Santa and most of them give their wishing list to their teachers to put into the Santa's box!

Here is a trick!

Buy a gift for your child, wrap it with his/her name on it and leave it at the reception before 30<sup>th</sup> November.

### 11th December:

This is the last day of term and we'll be ending it early, at 12:00 p.m., to facilitate cleaning and end of term wrap-ups. Please ensure that your children are picked up by no later than 12.30 p.m., as teachers will be busy with end of term tasks from then on. No lunch will be served.

# Kids Club (14th to 30th December):

If you are interested your child to join our kids club this term, please register your child timely before the 1<sup>st</sup> of December. Application form is available at the school reception and on our school's website.



lle Du Port, P O Box 6, Victoria, Mahé, Seychelles, Tel: +248-4266046; E-mail: trottersstop@gmail.com

Once again, I'd like to thank you all for your continued support and co-operation and look forward to meeting you at the Christmas Show.

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs Poonam Verma

**School Head**